
 

 

Henrico Police Investigates Ammons Avenue Homicide 
 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police is in the early stages of a homicide investigation in the 
Fairfield District. 

On Monday, April 1, 2024, at approximately 8:25 a.m., Henrico Police responded to a home in 
the 3700 block of Ammons Avenue to conduct a welfare check. Upon arrival, officers located an 
adult female deceased within the home. Nancy Arlene Moore, 53, of Henrico, has been identified 
as the deceased. 

Henrico Police will work alongside the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner to determine the 
cause of death. This remains an active investigation and anyone with information that could aid 
investigators is asked to call Henrico Police at (804) 501-5000. You can also submit tips via Crime 
Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or by using P3tips.com; both methods are anonymous. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
### 

CONTACT  

Lt. David Turner, Office of Public Affairs 
TUR@henrico.us 
 
Karina Bolster, Office of Public Affairs 
Karina.Bolster@henrico.us 
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